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MEDIA RELEASE 

Private sector investment must be unlocked to hit housing targets  

New analysis released today by the Property Council of Australia provides clear policy options 
designed to unlock private investment into Tasmania’s affordable housing market to help address the 
current housing supply crisis. 

The ‘Unlocking Affordable Housing’ report, prepared by APP Group on behalf of the Property Council, 
identifies discounted sale of government land, developer density bonuses, and accelerated planning as 
the most effective options to overcome current affordable housing investment hurdles. 

The analysis confirms the increasing difficulties for the property industry to deliver housing at the 
affordable end of the market due to escalating delivery costs, extended planning delays and 
challenging taxation settings.  

Property Council Tasmanian Executive Director Rebecca Ellston said in light of the increasing gap 
between housing targets and actual housing supply, the government has an obligation to address the 
failing feasibility of new housing developments.  

The report identified that feasibility constraints are expected to persist until end of this decade, with 
investors pricing greater risk into projects due to labour and material shortages. 

“There is an urgent need to provide support for the private sector to invest in affordable housing at 
scale to solve the current significant challenges,” Ms Ellston said.  

“The measures and mechanisms considered in this report identify best scenario options that not only 
clear current investment hurdles but consider current budget constraints. 

“We know there is no silver bullet when it comes to addressing the housing crisis. However, by 
implementing the right policy solutions and incentives identified in the report concurrently, we can 
unlock thousands of new affordable homes every year.” 

The analysis concludes, for both infill and greenfield developments, a combination of policy measures 
is required to support medium density housing that includes an affordable housing component.  

Meanwhile, research shows that greenfield projects can be supported to deliver greater affordable 
housing through a combination of fast-track planning, delays in authority charges and grants.  

 “We commend the state government on its commitment to housing during the 2024 campaign and the 
property industry remains ready and willing to help address the ongoing housing challenges of our 
state.”  Ms Ellston said.  
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